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Larry Hammond, Superintendent

June 12, 2019

1. I contacted Paul Miller Ford today and was informed the delivery date of the service truck will likely be occur by June 21.  Mr. Baker has met with Kelley and me to discuss staffing and the overall financial impact for the upcoming school year.  He continues to make adjustments to make the final staffing arrangement both effective and efficient.  The positive results in student safety and discipline are making an impact on cultural improvements within the district.  Kelley and I are in agreement the cost will not be a savings but needs to occur.  The administrative staff has been discussing the positive benefits of NO bus notes/passes to a location other than the home residence.  We feel confident this change would further enhance student safety.  NOTES for driver 

2. I attended the annual SBDM training for council members Monday and Tuesday of this week. Three hours are required for returning members and six hours for new members. Members to include principals attended from each school.  The training was high quality with signification participation/conversation with council members.    

3. We currently have 8 certified vacancies.  One elementary position, one middle school language arts, one middle school special education, one middle school social studies, one high school math, one high school science and two high school business positons. 

4. The amended/revised job description for the Director of Student Services is included on the agenda for today’s meeting.  Although the facilities director reported to the DPP, it was not included on the job description.  I have plans to rearrange this duty and assign it to the CIO/Technology Director.  The change will likely be included on the July agenda.  Ms. Lawrence is aware of the intended responsibility.  I am evaluating possibilities with the half time maintenance position.

5. We currently contract with 2 people for a total of 5 days per week for Occupational Therapy.  The 4 day person is retiring and the proposal is to change from a contract to a position within the district.  The anticipated cost will be about the same.  We currently have a 1 day per week contract with and orientation and mobility specialist, vision impaired teacher, physical therapist and behavior therapist.  We have 3 staff positions for a speech language pathologist.  2 of the pathologists work 5 days a week, 1 works 3 days per week and we contract for the remaining 2 days of this position.   
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